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DATE: 7/18/18  
TIME: 6:00 pm 
PLACE: The Rushville Village Hall 
PRESENT: Mayor John Sawers, Deputy Mayor Holly Krossber, Trustees Kimberly Payne, Mark Fargo, 

Clerk: Joanne Burley, Deputy Clerk    
ATTENDANCE: 3 people attended meeting.   
 
At 6:05 p.m.  Mayor John Sawers opened the Public Hearing. 
 
RE: Salute to the Flag: 
 The Mayor asked everyone to rise and join in the Pledge to the Flag. 
 
The Mayor opened the Public Hearing. 
 
The Mayor introduced Jay Grasso, President of G & G Municipal Consulting & Grant Writing.  Jay explain 
he was here to answer any questions regarding the application for the Block Grant.   
 
Jay explained he and done the first Income survey for the Village.  He has since come back out and 
revisited in person the people that did not respond to the mailing.  This brought our hardship status to 
51% which qualified us for the Block Grant. 
 
Trustee Holly Krossber asked when we would hear from this Grant. Jay said it would probably be about 
December. 
 
Jay went into some of the details of the application process.  He feels we have a good chance of getting 
this grant.  It is due by the 27th and he will have it in before that date.  He does not like to wait until the 
last day.  
 
Jay also mentioned several other grants that were available for different kinds of projects. Ie: sidewalks, 
fire companies, parks.  He would be glad to sit down with the board and discuss other possibilities.   
 
When discussion was finished the Mayor asked for a motion to close the Public Hearing.  Trustee Kim 
Payne made a motion to close the Public Hearing.  A 2nd was received from Trustee Holly Krossber. The 
motion unanimously passed.   
 
The Public Hearing was closed @ 6:25 pm.  
 
Trustee Kim Payne made a motion to accept the Resolution to pursue the 2018 Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding to complete Wastewater Treatment Facility Improvements. A 
2nd was received by Trustee Mark Fargo.  A roll-call was taken. Mayor John Sawers – yes, Trustee, Holly 
Krossber – yes, Trustee Kim Payne – yes, Trustee Mark Fargo- yes. 
 
Mayor Sawers asked the board to consider signing a letter of support for Yates County to apply for a 
Community Development Block Grant.  This Grant will allow them to address the issue the County has 
for the lack of available housing in Yates County.  
 



THE RUSHVILLE VILLAGE PUBLIC HEARING 
July 18, 2018 

2 
 

Trustee Kim Payne made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  A second was received by Trustee Mark 
Fargo.  The motion was unanimously passed.  
 
The meeting was adjourned @ 6:35 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Joanne Burley 
Clerk/Treas.  
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